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Benton Beach Corporation

Special Board of Directors Meeting

March 10th, 2012

Present:




Absent:

Joel E. Helander


Lynne S. Ott

Kate Fales



Carolyn B. Helander (Honorary Member)



Donna Chemacki






Heather B. Collinson







Ellen B. Fales


Todd Chemacki

Marjorie B. Spalding (Honorary Member)

Jennifer Benton-Ruiz


Quorum:
The meeting was called to order at 11:15 a.m., with a quorum present, at Benton Beach, Guilford, CT.

Beach Repair:


The Dock:
Board members examined the progress of the extension of the dock.  Of particular interest and concern was the level of the dock to meet the sand.  Some board members felt that there should be a slight slope downward in the first section of the dock so that the stringers would not sit too far into the sand.  Others discussed the concern of not being able to step onto the dock from the beach if there was too much of an incline.  There was also concern about the safety issue of having a slope and then evening out of the dock.  Ultimately the board voted for a 6” or less downward slope of the extension of the dock.  The board applauds David’s Ott’s dedication of labor on the dock.  
Outhouse:
The first site that the board examined for a future location of the outhouse was the original site.  The pros of this location included a southwest exposure for the composting bin, the unobtrusive locale, and the nostalgia of the location.  The cons of this location included the high water table and as a result of this, the need to raise the outhouse up.  The possibility of sonitubes was again brought up.  The sonitubes could be put in concrete.  There was discussion on whether the sill of the outhouse should be bolted down.  

The second site the board viewed was by the natural rock ledge on the far side of the parking lot.  Pros of this location would be the natural slope of the land and the lack of excavation at the site.  Cons of this location would be the outhouse door opening to the parking lot and the prominent visibility of the outhouse.  

The third site that the board studied was the back/side of the beach house.  Pros at this site included the elevated level of the land and the privacy.  Cons at this site included the possibility of having to cut down a tree, and the difficulty of merging the roof line of the beach house with the roof line of the outhouse.  Uncle Edwin came to the beach to discuss his proposal for the outhouse.  He thought that the best plan would be to have the outhouse butted up against the side of the beach house (phragmite facing side).  

The board also discussed an offer Uncle Edwin had proposed last fall to fund the renovations to the outhouse.  The board was in agreement that it was a generous offer and hoped this would be possible.  They discussed concerns for timetable of the project, wanting the newly improved outhouse ready for the summer season.  Todd made a motion that the board engage Uncle Edwin to come up with plans for his vision of the new location of the outhouse by April 10th.  Jennifer contacted Eliot by phone, who said he would be willing to look at this from the perspective of how much work would be involved.   The preference of the board would be for the window side (phragmite side) of the beach house as a location.  Joel seconded the motion and it carried.

The board also continued to deliberate about ventilation for the outhouse.  The board is in agreement that a solar fan seems necessary to alleviate the problems with heat and smell in the outhouse.  This decision will be linked to the new location and set-up of the outhouse.

Fireplace:
The board examined the fireplace and it’s possible future seating arrangements.  The back of the fireplace, still filled with sand, needs to be dug out.  The board discussed having the height of the new seating match the high sides of the fireplace arms.  The board voted to use granite toppers for the tops of the new seating arrangement in keeping with the similar visual of the granite fireplace.  Materials such as cinder blocks or bricks may be used to build up the seating to an appropriate level.

Igneous Basalt 

Rocks:
David delivered a donation of 21 boulders (about 13 tons) of igneous basalt rock to the beach.  These large rocks were placed in the corner of the beach end of Roger’s Island.  The board had abundant discussion about the best place to situate these boulders as well as how to place them.  Board members wondered whether the front, back or even the far side of Roger’s Island was the best place for the boulders.  Some board members questioned what machine would be used to place the boulders and how long it would take.  A few board members remarked that they did not feel qualified to be making decisions as to how to place these rocks and that someone like Bill Leete should be consulted on how to proceed.  


The board appreciates David’s contribution of labor and materials from Tilcon for future erosion projects.  However, the board discussed at length the fact that a plan for using these rocks has not been at all addressed formally.  Until such time as a plan is agreed upon, the board does not want to stockpile any more igneous basalt at the beach.

Capital Account 

CD:
The board briefly discussed the Capital Account CD since it was due to mature on March 12th, 2012.  Kate made a motion that the CD be rolled over to a 12-month CD.  Jen seconded the motion and it carried.  

Annual

Work Day:
The annual Benton Beach Workday will be held on Saturday, May 19th, 2012 with a rain date of Sunday, May 20th, 2012.

Next 

Meeting:
 The next regular board of director’s meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 10th, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. at the home of Joel Helander.  

Adjourn-

ment:
Kate made a motion to adjourn the meeting as business was completed.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.









Respectfully submitted,





Kate Fales










Secretary, BBC

